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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT 
ANNOUNCEMENT REGARDING THE U.S. GOVERNMENT 

AGENCIES’ ON-SITE RAID OF FUYAO AMERICA

This announcement is voluntarily issued by Fuyao Glass Industry Group Co., Ltd. (the 
“Company”).

Fuyao Glass America Inc. (“Fuyao America”), a wholly-owned subsidiary of the 
Company located in Moraine, Ohio, USA, received an on-site raid by the U.S. 
federal government agencies and local law enforcement support personnel (the 
“U.S. Government Agencies”) at around 10 a.m. local time on July 26, 2024. Fuyao 
America was primarily in cooperation with the U.S. Government Agencies’ ongoing 
investigation against a third-party labor service company (the “Investigation”). As 
informed by the U.S. Government Agencies, Fuyao America is not the target of the 
Investigation. The U.S. Government Agencies completed their onsite work and left at 
around 5 p.m. the same day. Fuyao America will fully cooperate with the Investigation 
by the U.S. Government Agencies.

During the raid, some operations of Fuyao America were temporarily suspended, but 
the transportation and delivery of goods were not affected. After the raid concluded, 
normal operations had been resumed on the same day. Currently, production and 
business operations are all normal.

The Company will closely monitor the subsequent developments of the aforementioned 
event and will fulfill its information disclosure obligations in a timely manner in 
accordance with relevant laws, regulations, and normative documents.
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